
 
STATE OF MINNESOTA PUBLIC UTILITIES COMMISSION 

 
NOTICE OF COMMENT PERIOD ON DEPARTMENT OF COMMERCE 

REQUEST TO RECONSIDER ESTABLISHEMENT OF ADVISORY TASK 
FORCE   

Issued: August 12, 2014  
 

In the Matter of the Application of Minnesota Power for a Route Permit for the Great 
Northern Transmission Line Project in Roseau, Lake of the Woods, Beltrami, Koochiching 
and Itasca Counties 
 
PUC Docket Number/s:  E015/TL-14-21 
OAH Docket Number: 65-2500-31637 
 
Comment Period:   Comment period closes August 22, 2014 at 4:30pm. 
 
Topic/s Open for Comment:   

•  Should the Commission cancel the Advisory Task Force(s)? 
•  If not, should the Commission modify the structure and charge of the Advisory Task 

Force(s)? 
 
Project Background: Minnesota Power has filed an application for a route permit for the 220-mile 
500 kilovolt (kV) transmission line project in northern Minnesota. In its July 2, 2014 Order, the 
Commission directed the establishment of three advisory task forces (ATFs) to evaluate route 
alternatives and impacts of the Great Northern Transmission Line. On August 8, 2014, the 
Department of Commerce Energy Environmental Review and Analysis (EERA) staff notified the 
Commission that because of limited response requesting participation in the ATF, they were unable 
to identify representatives from the local units of government sufficient to fulfill the statutory 
requirements of Minnesota Statute 216E.08. EERA staff requested that the Commission reconsider 
the question of establishment of advisory task forces.      
 
Submit Public Comments: Visit mn.gov/puc, select Comment on an Issue, find this docket, and 
add your comments to the discussion. 
 
Persons without internet access may send by U.S. mail to Burl Haar, Executive Secretary, 
Minnesota Public Utilities Commission, 121 7th Place East, Suite 350, St. Paul MN  55101-2147. 
Please include the Commission’s docket number in all communications.  
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Burl W. Haar, Executive Secretary 
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Filing Requirements:  Utilities, telecommunications carriers, official parties, and state agencies are 
required to file documents using the Commission’s electronic filing system (eFiling).  All parties, 
participants and interested persons are encouraged to use eFiling:  mn.gov/puc, select eFiling, and 
follow the prompts. 
 
Full Case Record:  All documents filed in this docket are available at mn.gov/puc, select Search 
eDockets, enter the year (14) and the docket number (21), select Search. 
 
Subscribe to the Docket:  Receive email notification when new documents are filed in this docket 
at mn.gov/puc, select Subscribe to a Docket, and follow the prompts. 
 
Questions about this docket or Commission process and procedure?  Contact Commission 
staff, Michael Kaluzniak, at 651-201-2257 or mike.kaluzniak@state.mn.us. 
  
 
Change your mailing preferences:  E-mail docketing.puc@state.mn.us or call 651-201-2204. 
 
This document can be made available in alternative formats (e.g., large print or audio) by 
calling 651-296-0406 (voice).  Persons with hearing loss or speech disabilities may call us 
through their preferred Telecommunications Relay Service. 
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